the rule that is now in effect that would not permit you to enroll until your correspondence work is finished. There is another rule, also, which states that you will not be permitted to enroll after the date of registration.

I just wanted to warm you early, John, begause19, 1941. we are counting strongly on you.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,



Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Dear John:

Mr. Wescher,

301 West 7th St.,

Beardstown, Illinois.

I have just checked up with the Correspondence Study Bureau and note that you have twenty-two lessons yet to do. I want you to bear down on your work, John, because it will be quite a task to make those six house so that you will be ready for your fall enrollment.

We have a new dean of the School of Education, and they have a rule that this correspondence work will not be allowed to carry over. If this dean enforces the rule that is now in effect that would not permit you to enroll until your correspondence work is finished. There is another rule, also, which states that you will not be permitted to enroll after the date of registration.

I just wanted to warn you early, John, because we are counting strongly on you.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA : AH